Coastal GasLink

Attn: David Pfeiffer .
Jill Salus

Re: Eviction of Coastal CasLink Employees Effective Immediately

This notice is to inform you that all Coastal GasLink staff and contractors currently trespassing
on unceded Wet’suwet’en territory must vacate our territory immediately, as directed by the
Wet’suwet’en Hereditary Chiefs with authority to protect these lands. Over the past year, Coastal
GasLink has operated on our territories despite our opposition to the project, which was
confirmed in the Bahlats by all five clans. Coastal GasLink is in violation of Wet’suwet’en law,
and it is our responsibility now to uphold Wet’suwet’en law to maintain the integrity of our
territories for future generations.

The Coastal GasLink project has never received consent through our hereditary governance
system, our Bahlats, to proceed. The company’s pre-construction activities have resulted in
multiple violations of their existing provincial permits, and provincial negotiations have also
proven ineffective to protect the health of our land and people. As a result, we have no faith in
the provincial processes o existing archaeological or environmental permits to protect our
territories and cultural heritage. We must re-assert our jurisdictiornr over these lands, our right to
determine access and prevent trespass under Wet’suwet’en law, and the right to Free Prior and
Informed Consent as guaranteed by the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples.
The denial of these rights has resulted in irreparable harm to the land and our people. Moving
forward, we insist that you respect our human rights, our rights as Indigenous people, and our
authority as Wet’suwet’en Hereditary Chiefs.

As the Coastal GasLink CEO and Aboriginal Lead, you are responsible to notify your staff and
contractors to leave our territory effective immediately. Be advised that we will allow for
peaceful, timely departure to collect personal belongings and vehicles to drive out of our
territory. If departure is not immediate, the road will be closed to vehicle traffic. Once you have
adhered to this notice and all staff and contractors have left the territory, you may contact us at a
later date in order to discuss recovery of Coastal GasLink equipment and property.

We expect that all CGL staff and contractors will vacate the following clan territories, and will
not re-enter unless with the express permission of the following chiefs:

Dark House territory, Chief Knedebeas
Tsayu territory, Chief Namox

Cass Yikh territory, Chief Woos

Sun House territory, Chief Smogelgem



We have provided a physical copy of this letter at site 9A in addition to issuing electronically to
you as key company contacts. We expect that you will take timely efficient measures to direct
your staff to comply. -

Signed:
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@ﬂéf Knedebeas/ Warner William, Yex T’sa wil_k’us (Dark House), Gilseyhu

Chief Woos/ Frank slec Jr., Cass Yikh (Grizzly House), Gidimt’en

Chief Madeek/ Jeff Brown, Anskaski (Where it Lies Blocking the Trail House), Gidimt’en
Chief Gisday’wa/ Fred Tom, Kaiyexweniits (House in the Middle of Many), Gitdimt’en
Chief Hagwilnegh/ Ron Michell, G'en egh 1_a yex (House of Many Eyes), Laksilyu

Chief Namox/ John Ridsdale, Tsa K’en Yex (Rafters on Beaver House), Tsayu

Chief Smogelgem/ Warner Naziel, Tsaiyex (Sun House), Laksamshu

Chief Kloum K hun/ Alphonse Gagnon, Medzeyex (Owl House), Laksamshu



